
 

  

    VILLAGE HALL OF HARRISTOWN 

                                                                       May 5, 2025 

SPECIAL MEETING 

The Village of Harristown Board of Trustees held a special meeting on May 5, 2025 at 185 N. Kembark St, 

Harristown, IL.  Trustees Kevin Vessels, Les Jenkins, Jay Trusner,  Kurt Terry, Jeff Eller, April Bogan, 

Financial clerk Teresa Acree, Clerk Penny Allen and Mayor Evelyn Deverell were present.  The meeting 

was called to order at 6:00 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Visitors-none present wished to speak 

Mayor Deverell read a letter of appreciation reflecting back on her years as Village mayor. 

Clerk Allen swore in the new Mayor, Les Jenkins. 

Mayor Jenkins thanked Mrs. Deverell for her years of service. 

Clerk Allen swore in the new Trustee, Jamie Jackson. 

Trustee Vessels volunteered to be the new URWC designee.  

Buckeye would like to have water extended them.  They are saying they will pay for all costs involved. 

Motion by Trustee Vessels to adjourn. Trustee Eller 2nd. Approved 6-0. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:06 pm 

 

Penny J. Allen 

Village Clerk 


